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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

11th December 2020



Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who try to use kind words’
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Cordell C.
George W.
	Jenson C.
Victoria R.
	Oliver K.
Molly R.
	Levi L.
Harry H.
	Miya E.
Poppy P.
	Isaac C.
Tommy N.

	Year 1
	Savanna T.
Fraser B.
	Scarlett F.
Esmae B.
	Theo L.

Zara H.


	Ethan P.
Jacob J.
	Vincent B-H.
Jake H.
	Eleanor J.
Albie C.

	Year 2
	Oscar S.
Olivia F.
	Sami C.
Rory C.
	Mia E.

Ella O.
	Ellie H.
Daniel C.
	Elizabeth R.
Tiana H.
	Max D.
Sam B.

	Year 3
	Phoebe S.
Sadie S.
	Max S.
Thomas H.
	Leighton T.
Connor N.
	Louie F.
Elliot K.
	Connie E.
Kobie B.
	Jake W.
Ty N.

	Year 4
	Charlie M.
Evan M-C.
	Mia E.
Joshua W.
	Trisden L.
Ben S.
	Elliot L.
Michael M.
	Leah M.
Alishba A.
	Caiden R.
Cameron J

	Year 5
	Lucas J.
Raffy I.
	Grace G.
Amber L.
	Maisie T.
Lucas S.
	Reece F.
Finlay C.
	Elizabeth P-G.
Ella P.
	Harrison C.
Emily B.

	Year 6
	Luke H.
Aiden L.
	Cameron D.

Shaun S.
	Macey C.
Zack S.
	Imogen K.
Liam C.
	Layla A.
George C.
	Jamie P.
Finlay D.


	Walliams
	930
	Rowling
	1077

	Dahl
	912
	Cowell
	1021


Overall winners are Rowling with 7905 points
School Closes
Please be reminded that school closes on Friday 18th December and will re-open on Tuesday 5th January. Thank you.
Christmas Tree 
We would like to say a huge thank you to the Local Living Community group for providing us with our fabulous outdoor Christmas tree and lights. I’m sure you will agree that it looks beautiful in the evenings when it is lit up! Thanks to one of our parents for kindly organising this project. 
Christmas Jumper Day
Thank you to everybody who supported today’s Christmas Jumper Day. We will let you know how much we have raised for ‘Save the Children’.
School  Money
Our cashless system will start in January 2021 (from 5th January). All parents have been sent details this week. If anybody has any problems accessing the system, please contact the school office next week. Thank you.
Road Safety

We will be reinforcing ‘Road Safety’ with the children over the next week and would advise parents to reinforce this message at home too. ‘Road Safety’ guidance for parents can be found via the following link:
https://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/page/school-travel-plan/55456
Face Masks

Reminder: we are asking parents to wear face coverings whilst on the school site for drop-off and collection times. This is to keep everyone as safe as possible.  Thank you everyone for your ongoing support.

Gifts for staff
We have had lots of enquiries about bringing gifts for staff into school.  If you wish to send in a gift for a staff member, please send it in a plastic carrier bag with your child.  The gifts will then be put into a box and quarantined for 72 hours.  Therefore, gifts would need to be sent in by Tuesday 15th December if possible. Thank you.
Collection times

Due to the forecast for very cold weather over the next few weeks, parents will be able to collect siblings from other classrooms straight away each night (as is the case when it is raining heavily). This will ensure that parents are not waiting for long periods in the very cold weather. We ask that parents leave the premises immediately after collecting all children. Thank you.

School promotional video (virtual online Open Day) for prospective parents

The school’s virtual online Open Day went live on 26th November.  Please pass on the link to any prospective parents:

www.primarytour.co.uk/lowtonwest
Reception New Starters September 2021

Applications for September 2021 need to be completed by 15th January 2021.
Out of School Achievements 

Sophie Slater (Class 4) made her promise for Rainbows last night over Zoom call, and so became an official member of 1st Lowton Rainbows. Well done, Sophie !
Best wishes,

Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
